
 

 

 

Administrative Office 

411 Sycamore Avenue 

Mill Valley, California  94941 

tel (415) 389-7700 

fax (415) 389-7773 

 
 
January 27, 2021 
 
Adrienne Klein 
Enforcement Analyst 
San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission (SF BCDC) 
Adrienne.klein@bcdc.ca.gov 
 
RE: BCDC Permit M1998.060.02 
 
Dear Adrienne Klein: 
 
The Mill Valley School District is aware of and in support of the City of Mill Valley’s request for 
retroactive permit amendment of BCDC Permit M1998.060.02. As a co-permittee, we recognize 
the requirement to co-apply for this work though it was fully undertaken by the City of Mill 
Valley. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Kimberly Berman, Superintendent 
Mill Valley School District 




